Park Royal Mutual Water Company

Minutes 01/22/2014

135 Park Royal

7:08pm

In Attendance:  Mary Criquet, Jim and Elaine Babcock, Elizabeth and Fernando Tabor, Anthony Tantarelli, Brian and Katie Keen, Mark and Debbie Heald, Judy Teixeira, Tim Berndt, Chirs Peterson, Keith Roark, Mark Heydon, Erin Fender, and Keith Silva.  Introductions were made all around.

Old Minutes:  Accepted as written

Finance Update:  Reviewed by Judy Teixeira.  Profit and Loss statement provided showing a net income of $1,473.96 for the period of June 1, 2013 – January 22, 2014.  She reviewed a total of $41,990.06 in savings, and $10391.56 in checking for a total of $52,381.62.

· PRMWC website reviewed

OLD BUSINESS:

· Report on Water Seminar:  AB54 Ethics and AB240 Requirements for Mutual Water Systems Training presented by the Rural Community Assistance Corporation as required by the California Dept. of Public Health.  All four board members attended the 6 hour training.
· Adjacent lot update:  Offer of $10,000 for the lot was made in error.  Re- offer of $5,000 was made but no response received.
· New Well Drilling:  There was a review as to why the company chose drilling a new well versus adding more storage tanks.  Committee will search for funding resources, grants.  Erin Fender will work on a possible grant, with help from Julian Wheless and Judy Teixeira.
State of CA Dept Public Health Letter of 02/14/2013 reviewed indicating the insufficient capacity of the PRMWC system.  

Discussion of need for more bids for the project, need for consultation with a water engineer, ability to drill another well on our existing site, set-back requirements, possible moratoriums on new well drillings  All to be researched..

Discussion of “Plan B”: capital investment for each home, and increase in fees.

NEW BUSINESS:

· Drought:  A letter from the State of California in relation to the drought is anticipated. Discussion of adequacy of water table to supply water capacity needed by 27 households. Depth of well reported to be about 200 feet.  Keith Roark reported that 412,000 gallons of water were used last July, and 120,000 gallons in January.  Letter to be drafted with ideas for conserving.  Erin Fender thinks there may be a letter used previously that could be updated and distributed with the next bill
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:36p.m.

